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Cuyahoga County Celebrates Child Support
Awareness Month 

August is National Child Support Awareness
Month, a time to recognize and bring
awareness to the child support program and
the professionals who help children and
families thrive. This year, Cuyahoga County,
and the Office of Child Support Services (OCSS)
are hosting several activities to bring attention
to child support, including Family Fun Day,
held on Thursday, August 4th from 10:30 a.m.
to 2:00 p.m. in Public Square. The event will
feature food, games, and a limited number of
free school supplies for children.

Family Fun Day Details

Cuyahoga County Fair Returns August 9 –
14, 2022

The County Fair is back at the Cuyahoga
County Fairgrounds Tuesday, August 9th -
Sunday, August 14th. Attractions include
magic shows, harness racing, music
performances, animal shows, and more. You
can enter for a chance to receive free fair
tickets – visit Cuyahoga County on Twitter, and
you’ll be entered into a drawing to receive up
to 5 tickets for admission valid on any fair
date. For more information on the Cuyahoga
County Fair, visit https://cuyfair.com/.

https://hhs.cuyahogacounty.us/departments/children-and-family-services/family-fun-day
https://twitter.com/CuyahogaCounty/status/1554114579533336576
https://cuyfair.com/


Cuyahoga County Forfeited Land Sale
August 9-11, 2022

The Cuyahoga County Fiscal Office will be
conducting a State of Ohio Forfeiture Land Sale
from August 9th - August 11th at the Global
Center for Health Innovation. The Fiscal
Officer is the selling agent for the State of Ohio
and maintains a list of forfeited properties
seized due to nonpayment of real estate taxes.
No pre-registration is required for the land
sale. All purchases of real estate are “buyer
beware.” Buyers are strongly encouraged to
contact a real estate attorney and/or title
company prior to the sale. 

Details

Legislation Introduced to Advance Plans
Toward Replacing County Jail

Cuyahoga County Executive Armond Budish
this week presented legislation to County
Council to acquire property and extend the
sales tax to facilitate plans to replace the 46-
year-old County Corrections Center. “Based
upon in-depth studies and investigations, it is
clear that our current jail is outdated. A new
jail will be more safe, efficient, and effective
both for the prisoners and the corrections
personnel,” stated Budish. The legislation will
go through multiple Council and Committee
meetings before a vote is held.
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